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United .Slates Department of the Interior AMERICA 

BUREAU OF LAND MANAGEMENT 
4 3 Farmington District Office 

1235 La Plata Highway 
Farmington, New Mexico 87401 

IN REPLY REFER I I I 

NMSF08132 (WC) 
3180 (070) 

APR. 0 5 Hi93 

Mr. Wi l l i a m J. LeMay, D i r e c t o r 
New Mexico O i l Conservation D i v i s i o n 
31C Old Gaxita T r a i l 
Santa Fe, NM 87504 

Dear Mr. LeMay: 

Please include the attached Hearing Statement i n t o the record f o r Case No. 
10707. 

Sincerely, 

Duane Spencer 

Chief, Branch of Reservoir Management 

attachment 



BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION 
STATE OF NEW MEXICO 

A p p l i c a t i o n f o r Hearing ) 
Approval of C0 2 I n j e c t i o n P i l o t Project and ) Case No. 10707 
Exception t o Rule 4, Order No. R-8768-A f o r ) 
Second Well i n a 320-Acre Spacing Unit ) 

Bureau of Land Management, Farmington D i s t r i c t 

HEARING STATEMENT 

The Reservoir Management Branch of the Farmington Bureau of Land Management 
O f f i c e would l i k e t o include the f o l l o w i n g i n t o the hearing record f o r the 
referenced case. 

Reservoir Management s t a f f members have reviewed Amoco's a p p l i c a t i o n and 
conversed w i t h Amoco personnel regarding the p i l o t p r o j e c t t o i n j e c t C02 i n t o 
the Basin F r u i t l a n d Coal pool f o r the purpose of enhancing methane gas 
production from the pool. The proposed I n j e c t i o n w e l l (Florence Gas Com/S/ 
#7A, WJ$, sec. 23, T. 30 N., R. 9 W. ) i s located on Federal acreage and 
surrounded on a l l sides by Federal leases or Communitized Acreage containing 
Federal r o y a l t y i n t e r e s t . 

Should the p i l o t prove successful, r e s u l t i n g i n expansion of the p r o j e c t , the 
c o r r e l a t i v e r i g h t s of o f f s e t Working I n t e r e s t Holders can be protected through 
the formation of a Federal Unit. 

The Reservoir Management Branch of the Farmington Bureau of Land Management 
O f f i c e supports e f f o r t s t o enhance the recovery of our n a t u r a l resources. 

Sincerely 

feW^'V- jbp*~" 
Duane Spencer 
Chief, Branch of Reservoir Management 


